

# Agenda Item 10

| ACTION                                                                                            | LEAD OFFICER/ MEMBER AND TIMESCALE | PROGRESS                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| <p><b>14/26/NAC</b> - Tree roots opposite Co-op Green End Road causing trip hazard.</p>           | <p>Councillor Meschini</p>         | <p><b>Update 4 June 2019</b><br/>Cllr Meschini confirmed that works are now mostly complete but agreed for the item to remain on the action sheet.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |
| <p><b>16/43/NAC Q5</b> Pavements to Arbury Road in poor state of repair. Raise as priority.</p>   | <p>Cllr Scutt</p>                  | <p><b>Update 27 February 2019</b><br/>Cllr Scutt - The question of pavement and parking on Arbury Rd/Milton Rd Cnr arose at the Milton Road Project Local Liaison Forum on Monday 18 February. The project manager's view was that this was an aspect to be considered in the Milton Road Project context, so this will be updated as the Project proceeds.</p>                                                                                                                                                            |
| <p><b>16/49/NAC</b><br/><u>Open Forum</u><br/>Lighting levels in the Hawks/Campkin Road area.</p> | <p>Cllr Meschini</p>               | <p><b>Update 4 June 2019</b><br/>Cllr Meschini commented that the City Council continues to subsidise lighting on behalf of the County Council who continue to not fund it. The deadline for this year's LHI applications remains the end of July, and I renew my appeal to residents to let me know where they would like new lights installed.</p> <p><b>Update 13 June 2019</b><br/>Cllr Meschini confirmed LHI bids open until August and asked residents to let her know where residents wanted lights installed.</p> |
| <p><b>17/17/NAC</b><br/><u>Open Forum</u></p>                                                     | <p>Cllr Scutt</p>                  | <p><b>Update 27 February 2019</b><br/>Cllr Scutt - LHIs are coming</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     |

|                                                                                                              |            |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| LHI bid for double yellow lines on Carisbrooke Road.                                                         |            | before the Highways Committee on 12 March for approval so an update will be made at the next North Area Committee.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             |
| <p><b>17/17/NAC</b><br/> <u>Open Forum</u><br/> Repairs to the second half of French's Road.</p>             | Cllr Scutt | <p><b>Update 4 June 2019</b><br/> Cllr Scutt has spoken to County Officers there is no record of why the work was stopped half way and the officer who was dealing with it has left. They are going out on a site visit to investigate and will report back to Cllr Scutt.</p> <p><b>Update 13 June 2016</b><br/> Cllr Scutt researched further, in 2016 this road was resurfaced from Victoria Road to where it widens, this was done with the DfT budget and the rest of the road was put in for micro asphalt, but unfortunately this was rejected because it did not meet our criteria.</p> <p>Cllr Scutt attended a site visit with County Officers on 10 June 2019 and it was noted that an area by the turning head needed resurfacing, a manhole cover needed raising and an area of kerbing needed adjusting.</p> <p>The LHO of the area had been made aware and he will mark up these areas shortly for works to be carried out.</p> |
| <p><b>17/25/NAC</b><br/> <u>Open Forum</u><br/> Councillor Scutt to investigate proposing an LHI Bid and</p> | Cllr Scutt | <p><b>Update 4 June 2019</b><br/> This was in hand and Cllr Scutt is meeting with the Chair of HRARA and a County Officer on</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |

|                                                                                                                                                                                            |                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |
|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|----------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| <p>investigate the possibility of funds being allocated for locally led highway improvements of Histon Road from the Highways and Community Infrastructure budget.</p>                     |                      | <p>site visit 11 June 2019 to discuss an aspect that is causing a query, but the LHI had been approved.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
| <p><b>17/26/NAC</b><br/>Cllr Manning to report back on any adjustments made to the parking review.</p>                                                                                     | <p>Cllr Manning</p>  | <p><b>Update 27 February 2019</b><br/>Cllr Manning liaised with the fire service and county officers over alterations to the Triangle scheme and consulted with residents over joining with Ascham, in conjunction with Cllr Jones the Chair of CJAC, should Ascham accept. Residents clearly supported joining with Ascham. Paper is going to Chair HC&amp;I for a steer and Cllr Manning is to discuss with him.</p> |
| <p><b>18/58/NAC</b><br/><u>Update from Network Rail</u><br/>To request to see if footpath could be made continuous at Fen Road crossing.</p>                                               | <p>Cllr Manning</p>  | <p><b>Update 13 December 2018</b><br/>Cllr Manning commented that there was no progress, this was a long term issue which could be resolved if the water treatment centre is relocated.</p> <p><b>Update 27 February 2019</b><br/>Councillor Bird requested that this item was retained on the Action Sheet.</p> <p><b>Update 13 June 2019</b><br/>Agreed for action to be removed</p>                                 |
| <p><b>18/71/NAC Q5</b><br/><u>Open Forum</u><br/>Cllr Sargeant to follow up issue raised by a member of the public regarding a pollution sensor outside schools and to raise the issue</p> | <p>Cllr Sargeant</p> | <p><b>Update 13 June 2019</b><br/>Subject to wider discussions on measures in respect of Clean Air.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                |

|                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |               |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| of pollution with parents who drive their children to school.                                                                                                                                                                                 |               |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              |
| <p><b>18/72/NAC</b><br/> <u>Policing and Safer Neighbourhoods</u><br/> Cllr Manning to liaise with Civil Enforcement Officers to see whether there is any protocol between them and the police regarding people parking on zig zag lines.</p> | Cllr Manning  | <p><b>Update 5 June 2019</b><br/> County Officers advised that most of the zig zags are either pedestrian crossings or schools.</p> <p>On pedestrian crossings the County Council can and do enforce these. With regards to schools we will advise motorists to move their vehicles on as there are limited capabilities to enforce.</p> <p>Further consideration to amending orders potentially could be done with funding.</p> <p><b>Update 13 June 2019</b><br/> Cllr Manning commented that the Parking Officer suggested an LHI but he did not think this was a valid use of an LHI, discussed enforceability of zig zag lines on school crossings.</p> |
| <p><b>18/73/NAC</b><br/> <u>Chisholm Trail and Arbury Road update</u><br/> Cllr Sargeant to organise a meeting with residents regarding stage 3 of the Arbury Road scheme.</p>                                                                | Cllr Sargeant | <p><b>Update 30 May 2019</b><br/> The meeting has been held and there will be a workshop in the autumn.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  |
| <p><b>19/5/ NAC Q1</b><br/> <u>Air Quality – Histon Road</u><br/> Cllr Scutt undertook to take this question to the GCP Board.</p>                                                                                                            | Cllr Scutt    | <p><b>Update 4 and 13 June 2019</b><br/> Cllr Scutt took the query to the GCP Board and they undertook to take steps to monitor air quality in context of Histon and Milton Road projects.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               |
| <p><b>19/5/NAC Q3</b><br/> <u>Open Forum - Street Lights</u></p>                                                                                                                                                                              | Cllr Bird     | <p><b>Update 13 June 2019</b><br/> Cllr Bird confirmed that the</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          |

|                                                                                                                                                                           |                                 |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|---------------------------------|------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| <p>not working – Chesterton High Street<br/>Cllr Bird agree to follow this matter up</p>                                                                                  |                                 | <p>lights were now working, so this item could be removed from the action sheet.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   |
| <p><b>19/5/NAC Q6</b><br/>Open Forum - Relocation of County Council offices, access to services and design of office space<br/>Cllrs Meschini and Scutt to look into.</p> | <p>Cllrs Meschini and Scutt</p> | <p><b>Update 4 June 2019</b><br/>Cllr Scutt commented that there was no proper indication of how services will be provided to replace those delivered presently from Shire Hall. The plans have been modified to include office space for political teams at Alconbury, but without transport network or any commitment to same (there is suggestion of a 'special bus' for workers) the provision of services as well as jobs at Alconbury remains a question.</p> <p>Cllr Meschini commented that discussions regarding the relocation of the County Council from Cambridge to Alconbury continues. Nothing's been signed yet regarding a land purchase in Alconbury and the design of the new offices is ongoing. Labour continue to oppose the move as it impacts adversely both on environmental and accessibility issues. I encourage residents to let me know what specific questions they have regarding the relocation.</p> <p><b>Update 13 June 2019</b><br/>Acknowledged concerns from residents about public access to Castle Mound and referred to the Friends of Castle Mound which had been set up.</p> |

|                                                                                                                                                          |                         |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |
|----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-------------------------|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                                                                                                          |                         | <p>Cllr Sargeant commented that staff were concerned about how they were going to get to work, an office needed to be maintained in the city, this was an issue that needed to keep an eye on.</p> <p>Cllr Richards confirmed that she would report back from the Communities and Partnerships Committee.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         |
| <p><b>19/16/NAC</b><br/>Matters arising - Ask GCP Officers if they had considered a geo-fencing system in their final design for Histon Road Scheme.</p> | <p>Member required.</p> | <p>Committee Manager emailed GCP Officer the question.</p>                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            |
| <p><b>19/16/NAC</b><br/>Matters arising - Asked whether a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) had been considered or put in place</p>                         | <p>Cllr Todd-Jones</p>  | <p>Response from Highways England:<br/>A Traffic Regulation Order (and in this case it would have to be for a limited time, hence a Temporary Traffic Regulation Order) is an order to enforce a particular traffic regulation which in the context of the issue to be dealt with would be an order applying a temporary application of a weight restriction. Considerable consideration has been given to having a temporary weight restriction on Histon Road to help prevent self-diverting HGV's using the road during night time closures of the A14. While it may seem a good idea at face value, in practical terms unless it is vigorously enforced by the enforcing authority (ie The Police) it is actually ineffective</p> |

|                                                                                                                                                                                                           |                 |                                                                                                                                                   |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|-----------------|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
|                                                                                                                                                                                                           |                 | as we have found elsewhere along the scheme. And the Police constantly state that their resources are limited and their priorities are elsewhere. |
| <b>19/17/NAC Q1</b><br>Open Forum: Replacement signage on Histon Road by Warwick Road.                                                                                                                    | Cllr Scutt      |                                                                                                                                                   |
| <b>19/17/NAC Q3</b><br>Open Forum: To investigate whether a byelaw could be introduced to respond to complaints regarding noise from Nursery.                                                             | Cllr Sargeant   |                                                                                                                                                   |
| <b>19/17/NAC Q4</b><br>Open Forum: To follow up a query regarding quality of repairs at Hawkins / Campkin Road and why roundabouts had not been resurfaced when the rest of the road has been resurfaced. | Cllr Meschini   |                                                                                                                                                   |
| <b>19/17/NAC Q5</b><br>Open Forum: To approach Anglia Water regarding a utility cover on Histon Road / Brownlow Road                                                                                      | Cllr Scutt      |                                                                                                                                                   |
| <b>19/17/NAC Q6.</b><br>Open Forum: Kings Hedges looking untidy.                                                                                                                                          | Cllr Meschini   |                                                                                                                                                   |
| <b>19/17/NAC Q8</b><br>Open Forum: To make enquiries with city council officers regarding the skate ramp (repairs / replacement).                                                                         | Cllr Todd-Jones |                                                                                                                                                   |
| <b>19/18/NAC Q1</b><br>Policing and Safer Neighbourhoods: To find out whether surgeries with Jess Phillips were going to be continued.                                                                    | DS Emms         |                                                                                                                                                   |

|                                                                                                                                                                                             |                                      |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |
|---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|--------------------------------------|-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| <p><b>19/18/NAC Q1</b><br/> Policing and Safer Neighbourhoods: Contact Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) to express NAC's dissatisfaction regarding police crime data.</p>                | <p>Cllr Bird</p>                     | <p><b>Update 28 June 2019</b><br/> Cllr Bird invited the PCC to attend the next North to speak to issues, the PCC is unable to attend the meeting. Trying to arrange for a Senior Police Officer to attend the next North Area Committee meeting.</p> |
| <p><b>19/18/NAC Q2</b><br/> Policing and Safer Neighbourhoods: ASB Team to provide response regarding the CCTV camera at Fen Road and provision of data.</p>                                | <p>ASB Officer</p>                   |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |
| <p><b>19/19/NAC Q4</b><br/> GCP Update: Action: To look into the construction plan and diversion routes off Histon Road and what measures will be put in place to monitor routes taken.</p> | <p>Paul Van de Bulk, GCP Officer</p> |                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       |